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February 2013

Dear SPPS Families:

As we begin our new year, I wanted to reach out to you once more to review safety in our schools and the well-being of all our precious students. 

As we examine this important issue, let’s remember first that school remains the safest place a child will likely ever be. There are more than 50 million schoolchildren in America. The chances of a student fatality at school are about one in 2 million (according to James Alan Fox, a professor of criminology, law and public policy at Northeastern University, as recently quoted in USA Today). Saint Paul Public Schools is committed to keepings schools a safe place for our children to learn and grow.

Our district’s school safety and security is and has been constantly reviewed and updated.  Needs assessments of all SPPS sites are ongoing, with comparisons made to best practices and industry standards. Security is regularly updated through staffing, technology and capital improvements.  Each school has a site-specific safety plan that is reviewed and updated annually.

As we weigh the need for and benefits of security, we must also keep in mind the importance of a warm and welcoming learning environment. We want our students, families, staff and volunteers to learn and work in an environment that embraces the people in its community. I hope we can all keep this long-term goal in mind as we address the realities of our world today.

I encourage each of you to take two important actions that will help us communicate with you more quickly and easily:

1) Go online to the Parent Portal (easily found at spps.org under “Tools for Parents” in the middle of the page) and update your family’s contact information, including both cell phones and email addresses. This will allow us to communicate with you quickly via text and email about important issues.

2) Go to Facebook and “like” the Saint Paul Public Schools page. This is an easy way to get convenient reminders of upcoming opportunities and issues, as well as links to important information. 

Most of all, stay involved in your child’s education. Nothing is more important to your child’s success in school. For more information on SPPS safety and security, go to safety.spps.org.

Sincerely,
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Valeria Silva
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